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27 March 2020 

FREE SCHOOL MEALS - Very important information . Unfortunately this is not for children receiving 

universal free school meals.  

 
Dear parents, 
 

We are working with Aspens our caterers to organise free school meals for pick ups on 
Monday 30th March . We are assured that the food package will be more substantial than 
last week. They will also contain a voucher for STANS supermarket to enable families to 
purchase food for the two weeks after Easter.  
Therefore, this will be the last food packages for 5 weeks. 
 
This voucher is to provide food for the 2 weeks after the Easter holidays April the 6th - 10th 
and 13th -17th.   After which we think the government will introduce a national voucher 
scheme. Please keep in touch with the website for more details.  
  
If you wish to have food packages and STANS vouchers (£23 per child), you must collect 
from either school or the collection points in the villages and Oswestry.  
Vouchers will need to be signed out by staff and therefore we will be undertaking very 
carefully social distancing measures to protect everyone.  

1. Please be patient and if there is a queue leave at least 2m (6ft ) spaces between 
yourselves other people picking up and school staff.  We are not being rude just 
following Government rules.  

2. There will be one bag for each student containing food and one voucher (families 
with more than one child take more than one bag and give dates of birth of kids to 
school staff)  

3. We may not be able to post vouchers or keep food in school.  
4. If your family is self isolating please try to arrange for a friend to pick up for 

you.(they will need to know Dates of Birth of children )  

5. If you have filled in and returned the medical or dietary requirements form ( 
below)  ensure  staff are aware as your package may have different contents.  

6. Work with us to make this as safe and respectful as possible.  

Collection points and timings  
 Gobowen recreation ground   - 11.00am- 11.30am 

 Oswestry old train station carpark (opposite old Morrisons) - 11.45am- 12.15pm 

 Western Rhyn institute - 12.30pm-1.00pm 

 Chirk parish hall - 1.15pm- 1.45pm 

 St Martins School secondary car park -  11.20am -12.00pm 



 

 

 

 

 

 

                                 

       

  
Ms Sue Lovecy, Head of School 

 

 

 
Please follow social distancing rules strictly and please try to keep to your nearest collection 
point. 
Please contact school asap if you have a problem or cannot make these pick ups.  
 

A big thanks to our local supermarket for helping us get organised so quickly.  
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
Steve Wilkinson  
Deputy head St Martins  
 
 
 
Please contact the school by email  by 3.30 today,  with any medical or dietary requirements 
that your children have.  
Return the form below and we will do our best in these very difficult times to meet your 
needs.  
 
name of student    .............................. 
 
food allergies.   ..............................  ( can not eat )  
 
vegetarian......... yes /no .  
 
 
Please keep a close eye on the school website.  
 
Keep safe and follow strictly  government rules about social distancing and stay home if you 
can.    
 
 
 


